Green Lane Primary Academy

Weekly Newsletter



23rd May 2025







Car Park Reminder

Please can we remind any visitors to the academy to ensure that they drive considerately and safely in the car park.

Also, please can we ask that children do not run through the car park. Please can children walk sensibly to a footpath and then walk to their required destination.

Pupil Absences

Please can we remind you that when you leave a voicemail for a pupil absence, you must state the following details:

Child's Name
Child's Class
Who is leaving the voicemail
Reason for absence - this cannot
be 'unwell'

#AttendanceMatters

Target 96%	Week %	Year %
Year 1	97.0%	97.6%
Year 2	96.0%	96.9%
Year 3	99.0%	97.1%
Year 4	96.7%	97.4%
Year 5	95.5%	96.7%
Year 6	95.7%	96.5%
Whole school	96.7%	97.0%

Please can we remind all parents/carers that you must contact the school office each day that your child is absent. This is extremely important and we ask parents/carers to contact the office before 9:00am. The preferred method of contact is via telephone.

Thank you for your cooperation with this, it is much appreciated.







FOGL Colour Run

The deadline for returning the FOGL Colour Run Sponsorship Forms is Friday 6th June 2025. Therefore, please ensure that these forms are returned by this date.

Thank you, it is much appreciated.

Year 6 Entrepreneur Sale

Year 6 will be hosting an Entrepreneur Sale on Tuesday 3rd June 2025.

Any baking donations would be greatly appreciated.

Please note that this will be a cash only event.

Whole School Picnic

The whole school picnic lunch event will be taking place on Friday 4th July 2025, 12:00pm - 12:45pm on the school field (If the event is cancelled on Friday 4th July 2025 due to poor weather conditions/wet school field, the alternative date will be Friday 11th July 2025). Parents/carers are invited to join their child/ren for this event and can bring their own lunch, if they wish.

Please remember we are a nut free school and we ask for no glassware.

On this day children/adults will be eating their packed lunches (brought from home or preordered from the school kitchen) on the school field.

Please note that there will be no hot dinners available on this day. You should order a school prepared picnic lunch which must be pre-ordered. A school prepared picnic lunch will be the only option.

If you would like your child to have a picnic lunch on this day that the kitchen prepare, please can you confirm by emailing info@glpa.org.uk with your child's name and choice of sandwich by 16:00pm on Wednesday 25th June 2025. The choices of sandwiches are:

Ham

Cheese

Tuna

School prepared meals are priced at £2.35 for children in Nursery, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6 and are payable in advance on Bromcom MCAS.

Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are eligible for a free school made picnic lunch as they are covered by the UIFSM Government grant. However, we still require you to email your child's sandwich choice to avoid unnecessary food waste.

The orders will remain in place for the back up date, which is Friday 11th July 2025.

Thank you and hope to see you there!

Kind regards

Miss Henighan





Should I keep my

child off school?



Until...

Chickenpox	at least 5 days from the onset of the rash and until all blisters have crusted over
Diarrhoea and Vomiting	48 hours after their last episode
Cold and Flu-like illness (including COVID-19)	they no longer have a high temperature and feel well enough to attend. Follow the national guidance if they've tested positive for COVID-19
Impetigo	their sores have crusted and healed, or 48 hours after they started antibiotics
Measles	4 days after the rash first appeared
Mumps	5 days after the swelling started
Scabies	they've had their first treatment
Scarlet Fever	24 hours after they started taking antibiotics
Whooping Cough	48 hours after they started taking antibiotics

No

but make sure you let their school or nursery know about...

Hand, foot and mouth Glandular fever		
Head lice	Tonsillitis	
Threadworms	Slapped cheek	





Advice and guidance

To find out more, search for health protection in schools or scan the QR code or visit https://qrco.de/minfec.



MONDAYS 18.00-19.00 PM

GARFORTH METHODIST CHURCH LS25 INW FRIDAYS 16.15-17.15 PM

GARFORTH WELFARE HALL LS25 1AA



FACEBOOK @phoenixkarateleeds



tmul jamesphoenixkarateassociation@gmail.com



Diary Dates

Friday 23 rd May 2025	School Closes - May Half Term
Monday 2 nd June 2025	School Opens
Monday 2nd June 2025 - Friday 13th June 2025	Year 4 MTC
Tuesday 3 rd June 2025	Year 1 Hearing Screening
Monday 9th June 2025 - Friday 13th June 2025	KS1 Testing - Year 1 (all pupils) & Year 2 (resit pupils only)
Thursday 12 th June 2025	KS2 Sports Day
Thursday 19 th June 2025	Reception & KS1 Sports Day
Friday 4 th July 2025	Summer Music Concert & Picnic 11:00am - 12:00pm - Guitar Performances 12:00pm - 12:50pm - Whole School Picnic 13:15pm - 14:30pm - All Other Instruments

Stars of the Week!

Year Group	Names	
Year 1	 B.Touray for moving onto his times tables in our weekly number bonds test and for moving up two reading levels. K.Bell for doing the brave thing and for keeping herself safe. 	
Year 2	 H.Cromack for always being a kind friend and for helping others. J.Bradbury-Ewen, H.Lau & E-D.Johnson for working collaboratively during our History lesson. 	
Year 3	 A.Pierre for showing improvement in her listening and for showing a good attitude to her work. F.Watson for her wonderful attitude and effort in class and for being a superstar in our Sports Day practices. 	
Year 4	 P.Annetts for being resilient with her MTC. She has been practising her times tables at home and in school and has started achieving full marks regularly. E.McMaster for her hard-earned 'Perfect H' handwriting award in two brilliantly beautiful pieces of Writing. She has achieved this through patient precision and by perfecting every tiny tweak. 	
Year 5	 F.Lowndes for thriving in rounders - their throwing and catching skills have reached new heights and his teamwork was amazing. L.Pierre for thriving in rounders - their throwing and catching skills have reached new heights and his teamwork was amazing. F.Watkinson for creating an exciting mythical story in Writing this week, full of description and detail. 	
Year 6	 P.Baraniak for her brilliant teamwork and communication during rounders this week. E.Hemsley for being resilient in his learning. He has adapted this week and used different tools to complete learning. 	











Please note that the above menu is for week commencing Monday 2nd June 2025. All meals have to be ordered via MCAS by the end of the day on Thursday 29th May 2025.

Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility. Please report any concerns you have.

- For more information on our safeguarding approach and policy, view our statutory information under the 'About' tab on our website.
- The Leeds Safeguarding Children Partnership also has information and resources in relation to safeguarding children and adults:

www.leedsscp.org.uk

 Please refer to our Whistleblowing Policy if you have concerns regarding the conduct of an adult in school. You can also contact the DSL or the Trust:

safeguarding@deltatrust.org.uk

The Team

If you are concerned about a child or have any form of safeguarding concerns, you can speak to anyone in our school staff team, including:

Mrs Sercombe:

Head of Academy and Designated Safeguarding Lead.

Mrs Owen and Miss Dedicoat: Assistant Principals and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead s

Mrs Hector:

Pastoral and Safeguarding Team



Mrs Sercombe



Mrs Owen



Miss Dedicoat



Mrs Hector

We hope you found this newsletter useful!

Your views and feedback are very important to us.

If you have any feedback please contact us using any of the channels below.







